The Secretary,

Senate Finance & Public Administration Legislation Committee,

Parliament House,

Canberra  ACT

6th August, 2002

                                           Re Submission – Life Gold Pass     

Dear Sir,

                   I understand that from 1st January to 31 December 2001, travel by former parliamentarians on their Gold Passes was funded to the tune of more than $2 million dollars.

Australia is fast becoming a country with a massive polarization between rich and poor.  The rich are becoming richer and the poor are becoming poorer and more numerous.  Throughout Australia there are large numbers of Australians in pain, waiting for surgery.  These waiting lists are growing daily.  This is entirely the fault of previous and existing politicians.

I believe that politicians do not deserve a Life Gold Pass.  They have been negligent in their duty to look after the well being of all Australians.

The Life Gold Pass should be abolished immediately.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. C. Roberts,

81 Manuka Drive,

Burnie.  7320 

